

Sir Andrew Dilnot CBE Chair, UK Statistics Authority 1 Drummond Gate London SW1V 2QQ The Rt Hon Greg Clark MP

Secretary of State for Communities and Local Government

Department for Communities and Local Government

4th Floor, Fry Building 2 Marsham Street London SW1P 4DF

Tel: 0303 444 3450

E-Mail: greg.clark@communities.gsi.gov.uk

www.gov.uk/dclg

14 April 2016

Du Andrew

HOMELESSNESS AND ROUGH SLEEPING STATISTICS

Thank you for our meeting of 8 March, which gave us an opportunity to discuss your assessment report on homelessness and rough sleeping statistics. I am very pleased that we agreed on an acceptable approach.

It is clearly extremely important that the homelessness statistics published by the Department on this topic are of the highest quality and meet the requirements for National Statistics designation.

I have asked my statisticians to continue to work with your assessment team to make sure that we achieve this. As part of this, they will work towards commencing the quarterly publication of homelessness prevention and relief statistics from June 2016, and we will also take steps to strengthen our user engagement structures.

On rough sleeping, we discussed the inherent difficulties of producing accurate estimates in this area. We will work to improve these statistics but it may be that we will continue to be unable to satisfy all the requirements to achieve National Statistics status.

THE RT HON GREG CLARK MP